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September 12, 2022 

Jeremy C. Slinker 
Alternate Governor’s Authorized Representative 
Kentucky Emergency Management 
Boone National Guard Center 
100 Minuteman Parkway 
Frankfort, KY 40601-6168 

Dear Mr. Slinker: 

Thank you for your letter dated August 31, 2022, to the Department of Homeland Security’s Federal 
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). You wrote to request that FEMA activate the 
Community Disaster Loan (CDL) program for the State of Kentucky in order to assist local 
communities impacted by the Severe Storms, Flooding, Landslides, and Mudslides during the period 
of July 26, 2022 through August 11, 2022 under DR-4663-KY, declared on July 29, 2022. 

Your request for activation of the Community Disaster Loan (CDL) program under disaster 
declaration FEMA-DR-4663, Kentucky, has been approved. The Community Disaster Loan Fact 
Sheet, and 44 CFR §206.360 et. seq., contain information on the requirements for loans and 
application procedures for applicants.  

FEMA looks forward to working with you in support of the recovery process for the State of 
Kentucky and the communities affected by this disaster. FEMA will provide technical assistance to 
assess the financial conditions of those communities interested in applying for a loan. Should you or 
any applicant have questions concerning the application process or requirements for the CDL 
Program, please contact Martha Castro, CDL Program Manager at (202) 701-4023 or 
Martha.Castro@fema.dhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Ana Montero 
Division Director, Operations 
Public Assistance Division 

Cc:   Brett Howard, Federal Coordinating Officer, FEMA-4663-DR 
    Gracia Szczech, Regional Administrator, FEMA Region IV 

Attachment:  CDL Application Fact Sheet 

https://www.fema.gov/disaster/4663
mailto:Martha.Castro@fema.dhs.gov


 

 

 


